MINUTES OF MEETING  MANNERING PARK COMMUNITY PRECINCT COMMITTEE
On November 21, 2011




At Mannering Park Community Hall
Opened 7.05pm

Attendance: Andy Whitbourne (chairman),  Bruce Edgell, Robyn Sauerbier, John Sauerbier, Trevor Wrightson, Ian Davidson, Bart Vanderzee,  Coral Burnham , Peter Dean, Trevor Masters, Judy Whitbourne, Sue Wynn (WSC deputy mayor), Bruce Wall, Cllrs Bill Symington and Doug Vincent, Sue Murray (secretary). Apologies: Jill Hall (Fed MP Shortland), Garry Edwards (State MP Swansea), Stan Jacques, Rob Regnis, Jan Regnis, Bruce Allan, George Murray.

MINUTES OF OCTOBER 17, 2011:
Moved for acceptance as true and accurate – Bruce Edgell. Seconded John Sauerbier. CARRIED

Matters arising from the minutes:
Item 2: Chain Valley Bay Colliery – Still awaiting determination from State Government on the Environmental Assessment. 
Public meeting on coal mining projects held 15/11/11 Doyalson RSL Club. Successful meeting, more than 100 people attended. Information about criteria that determines whether a mining proposal is forwarded to independent panel of nine people (PAC) for decision on such projects. There is still a week left to tender a submission re Chain Valley Bay Colliery proposal.
Chain Valley Bay Colliery is consulting with Delta Electricity to run a conveyor over to the loop which the meeting saw as a sign that Chain Valley Collieries owner LDO  are starting to take seriously the community’s objections to coal trucks on local roads. Item ongoing
Item 3: Wet Basin Catherine Street – Discussions were held with Andrew Pearce, Manager of Roads and Drainage, on 21/11/11 where Andrew committed to draining the wet basin at the reserve entrance off Catherine Street this calendar year. Item ongoing
Item 6: Oval amenities block and Vales Point Reserve – Tenders closed for oval amenities block and being reviewed by WSC before going to Council meeting for final decision. Item ongoing
Vales Point Reserve – Item ongoing 
a) Stones in the pool have been cleared and WSC will keep raking the stones away regularly until a permanent solution to the problem is found. A consultant will be engaged to advise on the problem but  WSC is yet to commit funds to the project.
b) The fish cleaning table is under construction.

c) Signage advising not to remove the foreshore stabilisation stones  to be placed along the north-eastern foreshore is being made and will be installed soon.

d) The amenities block has been cement rendered but concerns raised about graffiti and the absorbent nature of the render making it very difficult to remove any graffiti.  

ACTION: Follow-up with Rob Regnis (Landcare & Tidy Towns) for progress on obtaining spare paint from WSC to do restoration work in the event of graffiti vandalism and to ask LC&TT to investigate treating the walls of the amenities block with a graffiti barrier/sealant.

ACTION:  Cllr Sue Wynn to approach WSC re placing signs in the area re $20,000 reward for report leading to conviction of any graffiti vandals.

e) Sandstone blocks will be relocated/removed when WSC funds are available, hopefully by end of calendar year.

f) Pole light near swimming pool is inconsistent and loose boards on jetty.
ACTION: Service requests to WSC  - a) to have light near pool fixed; b) to fix loose boards on jetty. 
Item 8: Shared pathway –  extension to Griffith St not even on WSC 10-year plan. Item ongoing
ACTION: Consider fundraising to take advantage of WSC’s $1 for $2 program. Approach Swansea MP Garry Edwards for State Govt funding. 
Item 15: Swimming pool net Vales Point – net has been replaced. Item closed

Item 18: Clean-up of Ruttleys Rd/Pacific Hwy – WSC has no funds for this project, however, Andrew Pearce is still trying to have it listed in the works program next year. Item ongoing
Re Motion (Bruce Wall 17/10/11 meeting) to have full set of traffic lights installed Ruttleys Rd/Pacific Hwy. This matter in RTA jurisdiction and Precinct sent letter and awaiting response.
Item 19: Boat ramp repairs – 

ACTION: Inquire at WSC when December grants will be announced Item ongoing
Item 21: Eaton’s Hardware intersection – WSC “received and noted” a report entitled Improvement of Road Safety – Ruttleys Road, Mannering Park at its 26/10/11 meeting. 
Cllr Symington:  10 sites were cited in the report as comparative to the Eaton’s entry/exit intersection, however, in his opinion these examples could not be considered to equate to the dangerous traffic safety presented at the Eaton’s intersection. Excerpts from the report  - that traffic conditions at the Eaton’s Hardware intersection are below acceptable standards because of the activity on that site.....and the site distance on leaving that property is inadequate.  The matter is with the Land and Environment Court and WSC’s stance is that there is no immediate urgency for WSC to intervene particularly while Eaton’s Hardware is trying to find a permanent solution. WSC considers that access arrangements are not a high risk. There are legal and confidentiality complications which hampers freedom of information to the community. 
Meanwhile, Eaton’s Hardware has lodged an application to vary the conditions of the Development Application under Section 96B to have the intersection considered under Australian Standard 2890.2-202 Parking Facilities Off Street Commercial Vehicle Facilities.  If approved this releases Eaton’s Hardware from obligation to carry out essential traffic safety requirements and would diminish the standards expected by the community to upgrade the intersection to protect  traffic safety along Ruttleys Road.
MOTION: (Bruce Wall) In regard to the Eaton’s Hardware entry/exit traffic access on to Ruttleys Road, Mannering Park – That  Mannering Park Community Precinct Committee contact media – print, TV, radio – to promote widespread community awareness of this dangerous  intersection  and to seek support from the community  to successfully negotiate with relevant government/or other authorities to attain a satisfactory and permanent solution to upgrade the above-mentioned intersection to eliminate the current traffic hazards. SECONDED  Peter Dean. CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY. Item ongoing
Item 22: WSC policy for boats stored on waterfront reserve – WSC still formulating its policy. Item ongoing.
Item 25: Letterbox drop in Vales Road re speeding and noisy driving hooliganism around Mannering park and particularly along Vales Road. A letterbox drop to residents along Vales Road was carried out to encourage people to report anti-social behaviour to police. Item closed
 Item 26: Shuttle bus from new Woolworths at Munmorah – Mannering Park is not included in the route and residents should consider how local businesses could suffer decreased patronage to the neighbourhood’s detriment if  the Woolworths shuttle bus did come in to Mannering Park.  It appears Woolworths took the option of the shuttle bus instead of the community-favoured option of a footpath from the Pacific Hwy bus stop to the shopping complex. Item ongoing 

CORRESPONDENCE

Moved for acceptance (Coral Burnham). Seconded (Bruce Wall) CARRIED
TREASURER’S REPORT as at 11/11/11
Balance brought forward                              $ 88.89

INCOME

Supper Club Cash                                            $ 76.55                               

Wyong Shire Council Funding                       $125.09

EXPENSES

Stationery Reimbursement
S. Murray                                                            $ 34.00


BALANCE 11/11/11                                           $246.53
Moved for acceptance (Bruce Wall) Seconded (Trevor Wrightson) CARRIED
GENERAL BUSINESS
Item 27: Precinct noticeboard – Neil and Trevor inspected vandalism damage. Perspex will be replaced at front. Bruce Wall inquired about the community noticeboard. Progress Assoc (Coral Burnham) holds keys and new locks are needed. Progress Assoc is following-up.  Contact Coral to have notices posted. Item closed
Item 28: WSC plans to change classification of community property to operational. Both Cllrs Symington and Wynn said WSC briefings about this matter were far from clear. The move is a reclassification of property not a rezoning. This is the first step for change in classification of land or built assets under local government administration and is part of an overall WSC land/asset management strategy. Concerns raised by Cllrs Symington and Wynn that “there are enough Councillors who have not shown much interest and the vote could be close” (to stop the change until a better understanding was achieved). WSC staff do not seem to have responded well to councillors concerns. The matter will be voted on at the WSC meeting 23/11/11. Item ongoing
MOTION: (Trevor Wrightson) Mannering Park Community Precinct write to all WSC councillors before the WSC meeting on 23/11/11 to express our community’s concern about the lack of public information/consultation in the process of reclassifying land and assets from “community” to “operational”.  SECONDED Bart Vanderzee. CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY.
Item 29: Coal mining operations meeting at Doyalson -  See Item 2 Matters Arising From Minutes (above) Item ongoing
Item 30: Traffic management plan when new fire station built – 

ACTION: Precinct to provide to the RFS in a letter any information on record  in regard to the community consultative process and community response in regard to the options for the site of the new Rural Fire Station. Item ongoing
Item 31: Youth Connections survey – completed by Trevor Wrightson prior to the meeting  and discussion invited from the floor. 
ACTION:  Completed survey to be returned to Youth Connections. Item closed
Item 32: Christmas celebrations -  The last meeting of the year, December 19, will conclude with pre-Christmas celebrations. 

ACTION: Bring a plate of Chrissy fare and BYO Chrissy cheer. Tea and coffee provided. Wear your festive fandangles for a bit of fun! Item closed
REPORTS

a) SUE WYNN  - Presented Primary Schools Environment Awards; Cllrs Wynn and Symington went to well-attended public meeting re proposed development of 700 home sites; information about Motion to WSC meeting 23.11  re cat control in suburban areas.

BILL SYMINGTON – Attended annual Tidy Town Awards held at Lithgow and spoke on WSC plan to instigate a support network in Council similar to the current model for  Landcare volunteers.
DOUG VINCENT – Written report distributed  and attached – a brief snapshot of some of the recent motions and matters dealt with during WSC Ordinary Meetings – a) proposed disability access ramp and deck at Lakes Beach Surf Club; b) status of women advisory committee of which Cllr Vincent is a member; c) water restrictions; d) local government elections 2012; e) Lakes Beach eco-tourism proposal.
b) PROGRESS ASSOCIATION – Coral Burnham

Follow-up from last meeting re traffic problems re entry/exit to Peverill St from Kenilworth St and parking in Peverill St.  On-site meeting with WSC resulted in WSC indicating a solution to construct traffic management measures to narrow the entry to Peverill St from Kenilworth to slow traffic and prevent traffic from cutting the corner across the verge.

c) MEN’S SHED – Bruce Wall

Members had a successful stand at the Seniors Expo 19/11/11 at Doyalson RSL  and happy to report younger men were coming to meetings on the first Wednesday of the month. The group is perservering to find a suitable location for their activities and investigating possible financial resources through State and Federal government grants.
d) MANNERING PARK COMMUNITY INCORPORATED – Bruce Wall
In the process of organising the next Mannering Park festival to be held on March 25, 2012. Dinner dance to be held 25/11/11 to celebrate 100 years of Mannering Park. 

e) DELTA FORUM – Trevor Wrightson

Written report (attached). 
MEETING CLOSED 9.40pm. Next meeting Monday, December 19, 2011 at 7pm. 
